
           FACT SHEET 
GLENN HIGHWAY: 

 MP 66.5 to MP 92 
Pavement Preservation 

Project No. 0A15039/CFHWY00394

Project Scope 
The State of Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOT&PF) is proposing to 
resurface the Glenn Highway from milepost (MP) 66.5 (Kings River bridge) to MP 92 (Cascade). 
This project includes overlaying and/or milling and filling the existing pavement on the Glenn Highway; 
and may also include, as necessary: utility relocation, vegetation clearing, digging out and replacing 
degraded roadway embankment, culvert replacement and improving drainage connectivity, flood 
repair, guardrail, guardrail end treatments, removal of fugitive material from around guardrail, lighting, 
automated traffic recorders, signs, and striping. 

The purpose of the project is to eliminate ruts, extend the surface life of the roadway, and reduce 
maintenance costs. The traveling public will receive the safety benefits of a rut free pavement surface, 
new pavement markings, improved guardrail, and signage. This project is likely to be constructed in 
phases.  

An ongoing project within the same limits; Glenn Highway MP 66.5 to 92, Kings River to Cascade, 
Rehabilitation; will rehabilitate the roadway and make more extensive improvements such as widening 
shoulders, straightening curves, and making alignment improvements in the area. The rehabilitation 
project has already completed replacement of the Chickaloon River bridge and is scheduled to replace 
the Kings River Bridge in 2022. The pavement preservation project will be coordinated efforts in 
advance of the remaining phases of the rehabilitation project. 

Current Status 
Preliminary design work and environmental analysis has begun and is expected to continue through 
2022    

Schedule 
Preliminary Design – Spring 2022 through Fall 2022 
Final Design will be phased: 

First Phase – Winter 2022 through Spring 2024 
            Second and Third Phases TBD 
Construction (Phase I) – Summer 2024 

* Construction schedule is dependent on many factors including the availability of funding.

For more information 
Please contact the project team with questions, concerns, comments, or compliments. 

Contact Information

Kristina Busch, P.E. 
Project Manager 
DOT&PF, Highway Design 
Tel: (907) 269-0567 / E-mail: kristina.busch @alaska.gov 


